Forest Hills Gardens Bulletin

FOREST HILLS, LONG ISLAND

Vol. 7

Saturday, July 29, 1922

Nos. 22-23

Many Features of Fourth of July Celebration

People of Forest Hills and the Gardens Celebrate With Parades, Songs, Patriotic Speeches, Games and Dances—Rain Interferes Late in the Day for the First Time in Nine Years

 $T^{
m HE}$ second annual celebration of Independence Day by the Forest Hills Association under the direction of D. McKenzie as chairman, and a splendidly co-operating committee, was as great a success as the inclemencies of the weather could possibly permit. The Monarch Band (formerly 15th Regiment National Guard) led the members of the committee from the Club House to attend the Flag Raising of our neighbors of Forest Hills Gardens, where mutual good wishes were expressed for a happy day by W. C. Mayer, as president of the Forest Hills Association, and John Messenger as chairman of the Gardens Celebrations Association. The band then escorted the committee and the members of the Forest Hills Post of the Amerian Legion to the Flag Raising at the Club House. On the conclusion of this ceremony the entire morning until one o'clock was given up to various sports for the children of all ages and all weights. At two o'clock the parade, having assembled on Nome Street, marched through some of the streets of the village, thence along the boulevard, down Continental Avenue, and over a few of the streets of the Gardens. Owing to the vagaries of the weather a large number of cars and other vehicles that had entered for the parade withdrew at the last minute. Notwithstanding this omission of about fifty cars, the show-Notwithstanding this omission of about fitty cars, the snowing was eminently creditable. P. D. Wright and Mrs. I. W. Backus with their beautifully decorated cars, took first and second prizes respectively; and the third prize was captured by Betty Lachman with her pretty bicycle outfit. The association was fortunate in being able to have present the Congressman from this district, Dr. J. J. Kin-

The association was fortunate in being able to have present the Congressman from this district, Dr. J. J. Kindred, who addressed a large crowd in the pavilion. Dr. Kindred reviewed the difficulties and delicate problems confronting the founders of our Constitution, and urged with eloquent ernestness upon his hearers a more intimate knowledge and appreciation of present problems in our nation, with a mind and will to solve them.

Upon the conclusion of the Congressman's speech, the golf tournament and baseball match between married and single men held simultaneous sway; while at judicious intervals a magnificent daylight display of fireworks served to maintain the varied interests of the crowds.

Then came the rain, alternating with a few too short dry spells during which hope kept most eyes aloft. Rain notwithstanding, by eight o'clock a large crowd had assembled to witness the night display of fireworks. One last dare was offered to the weather by the assembling of the grand march in the beautifully decorated fairyland pavilion. Pluvius accepted the challenge, with the result that the Masonic Temple was packed with the largest crowd that ever passed between its doors. The committee, fearing the weather, had previously arranged with the trustees of the Temple for its use—and it proved to be a very welcome and wise move. Judging by the enthusiasm manifested. the Glorious Fourth ended with some disappointments, but also with the feeling that it had been fitly and joyfully celebrated.

HON. C. P. CALDWELL HONORED

Hon. Charles Pope Caldwell, Forest Hills, has been chosen president of the Board of Directors of the Veterans' Mountain Camp Corporation. This is an honor which is due Mr. Caldwell, for it was he who first suggested a mountain camp home for the sick and disabled soldiers. A thorough inspection of the camp at Big Tupper Lake, in the Saranac region, was recently conducted by the camp committee and members of the state executive committee. The camp will be opened just as soon as more funds are made available and posts holding funds collected for the camp will expedite the opening by forwarding funds to the office of the Veterans' Mountain Camp Committee. The posts of the state have done much towards this big project and Mr. Caldwell gives them the praise.

FOR the ninth time, people of Forest Hills Gardens celebrated Independence Day on July 4, and for the first time rain interfered (in a measure) with the plans of the executive committee of the Celebrations Association, and that interference came in the late afternoon.

After being aroused by the picturesque town criers, the villagers met on the Green and were inspired by the Flag Raising exercises and the eloquent address of Dr. Albert Sheppard, pastor of the Presbyterian Church of Forest Hills, who spoke of the way the really great men are maligned in their own day. With the band accompaniment, the Forest Hills Choral Club gave a program of patriotic music. Greetings and good will were expressed by W. C. Mayer, president of the Forest Hills Association and John Messenger of the Celebrations Association of the Gardens.

The new feature of the day was a parade which marched over several of the down town streets of the Gardens and then passed the reviewing stand of Forest Hills, where a moving picture was taken of it, as had been done of every part of the celebration there. Harvey Warren as the Pied Piper lead the parade, followed by picturesque children as fairies, sunbeams, etc. The band marched next after which came "Uncle Sam"—Walter Hartwig— and "Columbia"—



LIBRARY GROUP

Awarded First Prize—Three Individuals in this Group Also

Won Prizes.

Ruth Davies, and a group of bicycle riders, wheels and riders decorated in red, white and blue. The next group, "Children of all Nations," interesting and colorful, was followed by an attractive group, the "Robin Hood Band" of Exeter Street. The graceful May-pole group came next, pretty and attractive. The Audubon Society brought forth applause, led by a big crow and a number of little birds, the middle sized ones carrying a bird house, which had been skillfully made by C. H. W. Hasselriis. This was followed by a group representing the Library Station, with a large book leading—the handicraft of Jules Gingras. The Community House float pulled by Boy Scouts elicited much praise for the makers of the model, John A. Tompkins and George H. Merrill. Last of all came Niels F. Holch pulling a small white model of the swimming pool of the Community House and in the pool the Holch children dressed in red.

The following were the prizes awarded by the judges, Dr. B. B. Kendrick and Louis D. Speir: Best group, first

(Continued on page 4).

Forest Bills Gardens Bulletin

FOREST HILLS, LONG ISLAND

Published on the last Saturday of each month by

SAGE FOUNDATION HOMES COMPANY CORD MEYER DEVELOPMENT COMPANY FOREST HILLS GARDENS HOMES COMPANY FOREST HILLS INN GARDENS APARTMENT INC.

Local news notes and other items of interest for publication should reach the Editor of the Bulletin, not later than Tuesday morning of the week of publication.

RESPONSIBILITY FOR THE BULLETIN

THE BULLETIN is being published once a month by the five firms whose names head this column and the readers are indebted to them. This plan will terminate with the September issue. Frequently the suggestion has been made that the readers pay a subscription price and while a low subscription figure would not pay the printer's bills, such a sum would help. There are 2450 copies of the Bulletin printed. If a large number of the present readers will each pay \$3 a year to help to continue this little paper, which seems to mean so much in the community life, it may be possible to continue publication. Sign the enclosed blank and mail to the editor if you approve of the continuance of the Bulletin, understanding that the news of all of Forest Hills will be covered in the future as it is this summer. Then the present backers of the enterprise will know how much you care for this publication.

RETROSPECT AND PROSPECT

HE celebration of Independence Day in Forest Hills and in the Gardens was creditable and enjoyable and except for the rain which came on at dusk was highly successful. The new feature was the parades, one for each side of the track, each parade passing for review over the streets of the other part of the village. In the BULLETIN of July 10, 1920, the editor suggested that "a parade of different units" be held as a part of the celebration in the Gardens and it is a matter of satisfaction to see the idea adopted, although so tardily. Many organizations failed to enter the parades and many features of the village life were not represented. Why was not the civic committee of the Women's Club represented by a group of girls with brooms and a group of boys with shovels? And the Men's Club? All of the boys of the village should have marched as future members. The mosquito committee of the Community Council lost an opportunity for publicity by not having a group of children as mosquitoes and another group with oil cans, also some human flies and a great big fly swatter. Another year every organization could enter one big parade which would represent all the interests on both sides of the tracks.

If not the parade then take another suggestion which the editor made two years ago. "Enact our own Forest Hills history in Olivia Park, possibly beginning with the Indians and going through the Dutch and other colonial periods and the various wars, of the Revolution, of 1812, of 1861 and of 1898 and of the Great War and then in a final act, depict our own beautiful community—the ideal place in which to live" and that ideal community must be in a world of peace. The possibilities of this plan are endless. We shall be happy to see it tried.

NATIONAL TOURNAMENT

Women's Championship will be Determined at West Side Tennis Club

Construction of grandstands for the Women's Championship of the United States which will begin at the West Side Tennis Club, Forest Hills, on August 14 is progressing so rapidly that they will be completed in ample time for the event. Officers of the club and the United States Lawn Tennis Association expect that the tournament will attract a representative entry from all parts of the country and believe that it will be successful in every way.

Mrs. May Sutton Bundy, whose remarkable play was a feature of the tournament in 1921, reached New York on Monday, July 24, to begin her campaign for this year's title. She expects to play first in the New York State championship at the Green Meadow Country Club and later at Seabright and the Metropolitan championship. Mrs. Molla Bjurstedt Mallory, who returned on July 20, is also playing in these tournaments in preparation for the National championship.

Of course one of the most interesting figures in the tournament will be Miss Helen Wills of San Francisco, the little girl whose skillful playing last year attracted attention throughout the East. Her game has improved remarkably during the winter, and while it is perhaps to much to expect of one so young that she should win the championship, she is certain to do well in that tournament. Season tickets for the championship are being handled

Season tickets for the championship are being handled by Harry Parker, treasurer, 101 Park avenue, New York, as in other years. The series tickets, which guarantee the holder to a reserved seat for the whole tournament, cost \$7.50. Single day tickets will be \$2. Mr. Parker is also handling tickets for the challenge round of the Davis Cup contest which will be held at the same club on Sept. 1-2-4.

Australia now appears to be the nation most likely to meet the United States in that event. Series tickets for the three days' play cost \$8.25. Single day tickets will be \$3.30, all prices including tax.

"PRUNELLA" IN THE TEA GARDEN

A most charming out of door performance of "Prunella" was given in the Tea Garden of the Inn on four evenings, beginning with June 21 by the Gardens Players. This play of three acts by H. Granville Barker and Laurence Hausman, given in such a charming setting as the Tea Garden affords, adds one more bill to the credit of the local dramatic organization and to Miss Bertha Mandel, under whose direction the performance was given. When the Players give an out door performance, the almost inevitable rain appears and it did on those June evenings, but the actors went on with their lines, oblivious of the weather and the audience applauded under uplifted umbrellas.

With a cast numbering twenty-two, it would be difficult to name them, for to name them would necessitate praise of all. The dances were arranged by Arlene Kiliani. Audrey Bebb must have the credit for lovely floral effects, since he had charge of properties. In a most artistic program, the cover of which was loaned by Little, Brown & Co., publishers of the play, the Players took occasion to tell the story of the organization in the last eight years—a story of wandering about for a place to play and still a tale of unquestioned achievements.

CLUB HOUSE ZONE CARD PARTY

A very successful and delightful card party was held in the Seminole Avenue Club House on the afternoon of July 12 by the members of the Club House zone of the Women's Club, when \$76 was the amount cleared. This money will be used to help to make even more beautiful this zone, which is working to secure the coveted prize from the Women's Club for the best kept zone in Forest Hills. Mrs. E. H. Pierce is captain of the Club House zone.

E. H. Pierce is captain of the Club House zone.

A little over a year ago, the civic committee of the Women's Club started a campaign to tidy up and keep in order the entire village. The town was divided into ten zones—five on each side of the railroad track—and a persistent effort has been made to keep the village in good order. The results have been very satisfactory. Last spring the Continental zone was awarded the prize as being the "best kept zone." The prize is an artistic iron sign which is attached to a lamp post in the winning zone for one year.

APARTMENT NEWS

Coming and Going of Residents of Gardens and Tennis Buildings

Dr. M. Murray Waxman of the Gardens Apartment, has left for Alaska to stay until September.

Mr. and Mrs. John K. Winkler, formerly of the Gardens Apartment, are at present abroad doing newspaper work, and expect to return in the fall to take another apartment in Forest Hills.

E. W. Copelin, Gardens Apartment, has left for the West. A. Wilkinson has just purchased a house in the Gardens. Julius Tannen and family have, as usual, left for the months of July and August, to go to Nantucket. Their apartment has been subleased to Mr. McCluskey.

Alexander Greene has leased an apartment for October in the Gardens Apartment.

Mrs. Mary D. Cromwell and daughter have leased a studio apartment in the Gardens Apartment, for October.

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Nicholls will occupy Mr. Denton's apartment after October 1st. Mr. Nicholls is a member of the Theta Deta Chi Club. Mr. Denton expects to take another apartment in the house.

William Pretlow has moved from the Tennis Place Apartment to the Gardens Apartment, and his friends may find him at the Dartmouth Street address.

A. N. Hutchinson of 350 Madison Avenue, has subleased an apartment, and will make his home permanently at the expiration of his present lease, in the Gardens Apartment.

Friends of Mr. and Mrs. John Forsythe, Jr. will be pleased to learn that after a short stay in New York, they have decided to return to an apartment in the Tennis Place

Mr. and Mrs. John Messenger who have left their apartment, and are spending the summer at Nassau Point, have taken another apartment in the Tennis Place building.

Mr. and Mrs. Bailey of West End Avenue, will occupy Mr. Stanley's apartment in the Fall. Mr. Stanley is moving into his own home in Garden City.

Mr. and Mrs. Junkin who have been living in the Tennis Place building, have leased another apartment in the same building, for the future.

G. Gordon MacCully of John Bene & Sons, Brooklyn, has, with his father, leased an apartment in the Tennis Place building.

Mr. and Mrs. Albert S. Howson, expect to make their home in the Tennis Place Apartment, when they are in the city. At present they are with the Sothern and Marlowe Company.

Miss Marion A. Crozier, will occupy Mrs. Jessie Tead's Miss Crozier is an instructress in the Central apartment. Branch of the Y. W. C. A. Mrs. Tead, who is a sister of Ordway Tead, Groton Street, has left for Australia.

Dr. Gerardo Echeverria Y Aguilar and family, have leased Apartment No. 32 in the Burns Street building. verria is a Belgian Consul and at present is an attorney with office at 149 Broadway.

Mrs. Kathryn Gobey who leased Mrs. Bliss' apartment, will remain in the apartment after October.

Alex. Maxwell has taken Mr. Browne's apartment. Mr. Browne is now connected with the Worcester Evening Post, Worcester, Mass.

WHAT THE TOWNSPEOPLE ARE DOING

A number of the young people of Forest Hills are enjoying the months of July and August at various camps. William and Richard Gretsch, Shorthill Road, are at Harlem, Lake Wononpakook, Lakeville, Conn. William's interest in natural history has been recognized by the camp authorities and he has been made a leader of the other boys in such subjects.

George Woodard, Greenway Terraces, is at Camp Winona, Denmark, Maine. Nancy and Harriet Woodard are registered at Camp Wyonegonic, Denmark, Maine.

Collier Elliott, Winter Street, is happy at Camp Passumpsic, South Fairlee, Vermont.

Dorothy Ketcham, Greenway Terraces, is delighted with Camp Quinebeck, South Fairlee, Vermont.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Adams, Deepdene Road, recently motored up to Camp Dudley, Lake Champlain, where their son, Fred Adams, is spending the summer and they give an enthusiastic report of the life there.

Mrs. Patience B. Cole, Clay and Calvert Cole and her mother, Mrs. I. M. Bevier, Wendover Road, are at their farm at Ringville, Mass.

Mr. and Mrs. John G. Elliott, Winter Street, have sailed for Europe and will spend six weeks in Paris.

Mr. and Mrs. Walter E. Drummond, Portsmouth Place, are spending the summer at Beacon Beach, New Jersey.

and Mrs. George E. Batcheller are living at 36 Whitson Street, pending the completion of the home which they are building at the corner of Greenway South and Shorthill Road

Dr. and Mrs. Philip G. Cole, and children, Markwood Road, are spending the summer at Lake Placid.

Mrs. J. Edwin Backus, Roman Avenue, has built a bungalow at Port Washington, where she and her daughter are spending the summer.

Mrs. William H. Batcheller, Greenway North, is entertaining her cousin, Mrs. Helen Taylor of Boston, and on July 20 gave a lovely luncheon for her guest.

Mrs. Mildred Arden Beavers, daughter of Mrs. Edwin Arden of Forest Hills, was married on June 28, in the Park Avenue Presbyterian Church to William Hardy Blandy, of Manhattan. After a trip abroad, Mr. and Mrs. Blandy will live in Manhattan.

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Farjeon, Ascan Avenue, enjoyed a most successful motor trip in the Dominion of Canada and are enthusiastic over Quebec. They went via Berkshires. Lake George and Thousands Islands. They were accompanied by Mrs. Farjeon's mother.

J. Gorton Marsh and daughter Mary, Greenway North, have returned from a boat trip to Halifax and Quebec.

Mr. and Mrs. O. R. Erwin have sold their house in Forest Hills Gardens and have moved to Chicago. They are spending the summer at Cedar Lake, Wis.

Mrs. Gertrude Flory is the guest of her daughter, Mrs.

Alice Flory Cousin, Chicago.

Before going to Stockbridge for the summer, Mr. and Mrs. Lyman Beecher Stowe, Greenway South, entertained on June 29 for Mr. and Mrs. Mason, who will occupy the Stowe house for the summer and Mr. Charles E. Stowe, whose home is now in California. Mrs. Stowe sails for Europe, Aug. 1, and Mr. Stowe will sail Sept. 1. They both will return the early part of October.

COMMENCEMENT AT PUBLIC SCHOOL NO. 3

The auditorium of public school 3 was filled on the evening of June 26, when parents and relatives and friends of the members of the graduating class were there to see the fourteen members of the class receive diplomas. Those graduating were: Winifred Allwork, Elwood Auer, Anna Dorothy Backus, Marion Boettiger, Gertrude Cantrell, Grace Clinchy, Clay E. Cole, Edith Dowse, Gladys Hoshafian, Edward Mosscrop, Marguerite Murphy, Helen Newman, Charles Reiss and Paul Zeronian. The new beautiful stage curtain was in place and was much admired and helped to make the program more attractive

At the graduating exercises in February a program of such grade was given that an exceedingly high standard was set for such an occasion, but the June program measured up to it very well indeed. The choral singing by the 8B and 8A classes showed much training and appreciation of good music. The dumb bell drill by a group of boys and the patriotic dance by 8A girls evinced excellent team work and a result much appreciated by all the audience. let called "The Honor of the Class" was given with spirit and intelligence by the following girls: Marguerite Murphy, Edith Dowse, Helen Newman, Anna Dorothy Backus, Gladys Hoshafian, Marion Boettiger, Grace Clinchy, Gertrude Cantrell and Winifred Allwork. The words of the Commencement song were written by Marion Boettiger to the tune of "The Orange and Black" and were sung by the class.

Special certificates and awards were given to Marguerite Murphy for proficiency in sewing; to Charles Reiss for excellent work in manual training and to Winifred Allwork a \$5 award from the Mothers' Club because of attendance, proficiency, deportment, service to school and as the choice the class, presented by Mrs. Hulbert Yerkes, president. Edward Mandel, district superintendent of schools, presented certificates of merit to Winifred Allwork, Ellwood Auer, Marguerite Murphy, Clay E. Cole, Edward Mosscrop and Marion Boettiger, the last for having written the song.

In his address Mr. Mandel said he thought the school ought to be a social center of the community and he praised the principal, Mrs. Mary Hoppe, for helping to make it such a place. He spoke of the simplicity and sincerity of the exercises and commented very favorably upon the song and the play. He particularly commended the fine spirit of the school and for that gave much credit to Mrs. Hoppe.

THE INN



Harold A. Smith, Grand Rapids, Mich., has returned to the Inn on his semi-annual visit. Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Otto and family spent several week-ends at the Inn.

Frank J. Ross, Jr. and Richard C. Ross have been the guests of their father, Frank J. Ross.

Mr. and Mrs. W. C. Naylor are spending a few weeks in Michigan with Mrs. Naylor's parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. M. Shaw. will return for a permanent stay Aug. 15. Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Baseden, London, England, are

among the recent arrivals at the Inn. Mr. Baseden is connected with the Western Electric Co. Mrs. Baseden is a noted French singer.

R. P. DeWese, Kokomo, Ind., is visiting his aunt, Miss Marie Pauley.

Miss Frances Quinn has returned from her vacation at Block Island.

Mr. and Mrs. R. A. Anderson, Chicago,, were entertained during the week end by Mr. and Mrs. C. P. Fenlon.

Mrs. Charles Plummer and daughter Ruth, have returned from the country and are stopping at the Inn.

Byron A. Son, New York, is numbered among the new arrivals

Miss Ethel B. Bailey, New York, is making her home at the Inn for the season.

Mrs. Elisha Sniffen and son, Dudley L. Sniffen, New York,

have come to make their home at the Inn. Miss Bertina Foltz and Miss Vera Wetmore are among

the young people here for the season.

Mr. and Mrs. George A. Johnston and family of Montomery, Ala. have arrived for the summer.

Miss Margaret Snyder, New York, has joined friends and is making her home here.

Major F. R. Weeks, Engineer Corps, U. S. A., is among the recent arrivals for the season.

A most successful entertainment was staged last Sunday evening by Signor Zanoni, the famous psychologist. The guests of the Inn entered into the spirit of the evening, making it enjoyable for all. This is the first of a series of entertainments planned by the management.

Among the guests of the Inn over the week-end were

prominent hotel men as follows:-

R. Sanderson, manager, St. Regis, New York; Henry Ross, manager, Ritz Carlton, New York; Lerman C. Prior, president, Hotel Lenox and Hotel Brunswick, Boston; Newtown Marshall, manager, Hotel Vanderbilt; Sen. F. Harold Van Orman, manager, Hotel McCurdy, Evansville, Ind., and Charles Bonner, manager, Ritz Carlton, Atlantic City.

A star of international fame, "Julia Arthur" (Mrs. B. P. Cheney) is a frequent visitor at the Inn. She has given

Cheney) is a frequent visitor at the Inn. She has given several luncheon and dinner parties for prominent New Yorkers.

Other notables frequently seen dining at the Inn include

William Fox, moving picture producer, with his family.

In spite of the hot weather the weekly dinner dances at Inn are very well patronized. The new orchestra is excellent.

The winners of the Forest Hills lawn tennis championship were as follows:-Singles-Valentine Gress; doubles-H. P. and J. B. Guiler.

FREDERICK HEIDE O'CONNELL

The village was shocked on June 27 to hear of the death of Frederick Heide O'Connell, the seven-and-a-half year old son of Mr. and Mrs. Ambrose O'Connell, 302 Burns Street, who died suddenly on June 27 after a slight throat operation. The services were held in Our Lady Queen of Martyrs Church; interment was at Calvary Cemetery.

Little Frederick attended public school 101 and was in the 1-B class. He had an unusually sunny disposition and was a popular cihld. There are three surviving children in the family and the father and mother.

FOR THE CONVENIENCE OF TOURISTS

The agent of the Forest Hills railroad station announces that he is now an authorized agent of the Cunard Steamship Co., Ltd and is prepared to sell tickets to foreign ports or to make arrangements for the bookings. This will be a great convenience to the people of Forest Hills and surrounding communities.

Mr. and Mrs. J. D. McNutt, 11 Shelton Avenue, Jamaica, announce the arrival of a baby daughter, July 1. McNutt is the daughter of Dr. and Mrs. Eugene Christian, Bow Street.

RESULTS OF ANTI-MOSQUITO CAMPAIGN

In spite of continuous rains, our mosquito situation is better than it has ever been at this time of year. This is due to the fact that your committee has been on the job since early in April and all of the large breeding places adjacent to Forest Hills have been kept under control.

Your inspector and chairman have made trips with representatives of the Board of Health to all of these places frequently and we have secured satisfactory co-operation

from the city officials.

A large pond, lying alongside the Long Island Railroad tract at the Glendale cut off, breeding mosquitoes neavily, was found to belong to the Matawok Land Co., when they issued their map of Forest Hills West, and they contributed the oil with which we stopped this prolific breeding. Present light infestation comes from small bodies of stagnant water in our immediate vicinity. A clogged up roof gutter or areaway drain is sufficient to produce enough mosquitces to annoy the neighborhood.

In the April 29 issue of the BULLETIN was published a complete list of contributors to our 1922 mosquito fund up to that date. Below are the names of all other contributors to this fund. More than one-half of the residents of Forest Hills, on both sides of the track, have not yet contributed and they are earnestly requested to send \$10 or \$5 checks to M. J. Folensbee, treasurer, Bow Street, so as to obviate the necessity of our sending out a direct appeal and bill.

S. W. ECKMAN, Chairman, Anti-Mosquite Committee, Community Council, Contributors to Anti-Mosquito Fund in response to spring letter, 1922.

Adolphus Andrews, Albert N. Atkinson.

George R. Baxter, John C. Bebb, Mrs. Anna C. Boyd, Harry J. Brandt, S. V. R. Brundage, J. M. Burke.

Dr. T. C. Chalmers, Dr. James A. Corscaden, A Friend. M. J. Dannett, C. J. Dauphinot, John R. Davies, Wm. B. Davis, Edward M. Deems, Otto Diechman, G. H. Door, W. Drake, James French, H. C. Fullan.

Alfred A. Gardner, Miss Loretta Garry, Thurlow M. Gordon, W. H. Green, Robert Greig, Otto L. Grever, Herman A.

Groen, Hugh C. Guiler.

R. Dawson Hall, B. S. Halsey, H. C. Hamilton, Frank Hardart, Jr., Mrs. Gertrude F. Hopkins, A. C. Humphreys. Jos. W. Johnson, W. Louis Johnson, Mrs. Mary E. Johnson, H. H. Judson, Carl C. Joys.

Mrs. F. Katz, Robert A. Kennedy, Dr. E. L. Keyes, F. W. Kiendle, Richard Knight, James C. Kuhn.

John M. Lee, Daniel Lewerth.

Robert E. Marsh, Paul Maxwell, Dr. Ward J. MacNeal, John Nemuth, Jr., Thos. B. Paton, Wm. B. Patterson.
J. M. Saulpaugh. Eugene Schoen, E. H. Schwiebert, E. S. Stokes, Dr. T. T. Sweeny, M. Simon, F Clarke Thompson.
R. W. Waddell, W. J. Walsh, A. A. Weinmann, E. Bird

Many Features of Fourth of July Celebration (Continued from page 1).

prize, library, second prize, all nations; best float, Community House, first, and swimming pool, second; baby carriages, first, Kraemer baby, second, Mantle baby; most original group, Audubon, first and Maypole, second; best autos, G. G. Thomson, first and Mr. Alcott, second; the best costume, crow, George Woodard, in the Audubon group and second, "George Washington", Marcel Turner, in the library group; most distinctive costumes, grape leaves, Nancy Hanks, first, and "Columbia", Ruth Davies, second, and the most original costume, first. "Old Fashioned Girl", Natalie Green (library group) and "Fairie Queene", Patsy Renaud, second (also in the library group). Mrs. Donald G. Clark and S. W. Eckman were in charge of the parade.

Games in the Station Square for young and old, heavy and light weight, tested prowess, endurance and physical skill and prizes were given to a number of happy children.

Dr. W. F. Saybolt was in charge.

Under threatening skies the Olivia Park program began at 3:30 in the afternoon and proceeded in the sylvan setting where a capacity crowd applauded and enjoyed the program even after the rain started. The program consisted of a number of dances, beautifully executed by the pupils of the Chalif Normal School of Dancing, assisted by Joseph Kardos, pianist, Miss Irma Braver, soprano, Joseph Diskay, tenor and Imerio Farrari, baritone. The program was completed in the ball room of the Inn when a heavy down pour sent the people from the park. Dr. T. T. Sweeny, chairman, deserves the credit for arranging this program.

The dance in the beautifully decorated Station Square

was an abbreviated affair, due to the rain.